
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: PH/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0209/P

	Development Proposed:
	EXTENSION OF DOMESTIC CURTILAGE – INCORPORATION OF LAND INTO EXISTING GARDEN AND ERECTION OF FENCING AT 90 BRANCH ROAD, MELLOR BROOK, BLACKBURN 

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	The fence will be out of keeping in the street scene, and obstruct sight lines, contrary to Policy G1



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This proposal has two elements.  The first is the inclusion into the curtilage of a narrow strip of land at back of footpath on the return frontage of this dwelling to Bosburn Drive.  This is an urban situation and this part of the proposal has no adverse implications.

The proposal to erect a 3m high fence at the back of footpath, to the east of the garage access, has implications for sight lines and highway safety, as well as appearance. 

Visually, I consider the projection of t his fence forward of the house and garage will appear obtrusive in this location, particularly at 3m high, notwithstanding the use of trellis on the upper third of the fence.  In addition, the timber and concrete post construction would also appear out of place.

Despite the sloping driveway, a fence of t his height – even one topped with trellis – will obstruct sight lines to the east and therefore be to the detriment of pedestrian and vehicular highway safety.  



	RECOMMENDATION: That permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 





TELEPHONE CLLRS:  YES / NO


DATE:














